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The NT's slice of the GST will increase by $149m next financial year, more than double what Treasury had forecast.

The federal department that deals with carving up Australia's GST pie, the Commonwealth Grants Commission, in a recent report revealed the NT's slice will be worth $2.98bn in 2021/22.

This is $149m more than 2020/21 and $82m more than NT Treasury had forecast in the recent budget.

It comes as the commonwealth’s GST pool did better than expected despite the impacts of coronavirus., largely due to the burgeoning iron ore industry in Western Australia.

GST revenue is the NT's single largest revenue source.

The commission noted the NT's GST slice was going up partly due to expenses growing faster than the GST pool.

An NT Treasury spokesman said the contrast in estimates between the Territory and the Commonwealth was sue to different assumptions particularly around population growth and the impact of COVID-19.

Chief Minister Michael Gunner (pictured) admitted the NT's fiscal figures were “eye watering” but said the jurisdiction was on a “comeback”.

“Our fiscal strategy is the same one as the Australian government and the straightforward – control the virus, grow the economy, repair the budget,” he said.
